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Phone: 1300 482 651  
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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

The demountable building known as Class 9 located on the north end of Cook School will be 
moved 10 metres to accommodate the installation of an additional demountable building. 

This move and installation will take place on Thursday 7 November 2024. 

Traffic and parking impacts 

Trucks will enter and exit the school site via the main entry on Pitt Street.  

The Pitt Street entry and shared University of Wollongong and TAFE NSW Loftus Campus 
driveway will be intermittently impacted during work hours. However the drop off and pick up 
zones will be unaffected between the hours of 8:55 am – 9:35 am and 2:35 pm – 2:55 pm.  

Traffic on Pitt Street during work hours may be delayed due to large vehicle movements. We 
apologise in advance for any inconvenience.  

Access to the Cook School car park will be unavailable while work is taking place. Staff and 
students are asked to find alternative parking on the day.  

Traffic controllers will be used where required for the safety of students, staff and the local 
community. Please follow the directions of any temporary signage and traffic controllers 
when in place.   

Work Hours 

A mobile crane will be delivered at 6 am to safely lift the demountables on and off trucks.  

Work will be completed between the hours of 7 am and 8 pm Thursday 7 November 2024. The 
works are expected to be completed in one day, weather and site conditions permitting. 

All work will take place within the school grounds and will be coordinated with the school to 
avoid any impact on student learning. 

Thank you for your patience during this important work.  
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